
From: Rachel Liebhaber <rachell@hsu.net.au>  
Sent: Monday, 23 September 2019 2:19 PM 
To: AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: AM2018/26 - SCHCDS Award  
 
Four yearly review of modern awards 
AM2018/26 Social Community Home Care and Disability Services Industry Award  
 
Dear Associate, 
 
I write on behalf of the Health Services Union in relation to the above matter.  
 
Paragraph [202] of the Full Bench decision [2019] FWCFB 6067 of 2 September 2019 requested 
submissions on the provisional views set out in that decision.  
 
The HSU supports the views proposed by the Full Bench in paragraphs [200] and [201] in respect of 
the transitional arrangements for the introduction of weekend and public holiday penalty rates and 
overtime rates for casual employees.  
 
We apologise for the delay in this submission.  
 
Regards,  
 

Rachel Liebhaber | National Industrial Officer | HSU National 
Suite 46, Level 1, 255 Drummond Street, Carlton VIC, 3053 
ABN 68 243 768 561 
p 03 8579 6328 m 0429 217 234 
e rachell@hsu.net.au  w www.hsu.net.au 
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